

SPECIAL EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS COMMITTEE

Sunland Tujunga Neighborhood Council

Meeting Minutes

June 28 2018

In Attendance:

Sandy Capps, Janelle Hussion, Georgia Brown, Claudia Akin, Nancy Shannon

Guests: Roger Swart, Eve Sinclair and

Call to Order: 6:06pm

Announcements: None

Approve Last Meeting Minutes: All approved

Public Comment on non-agenda items:

- LAX is setting up Stop The Bleed Kits throughout its site.
- Discussed the Shooting in Anapolis and Active Shooter Training
- LAPD has created a Street Racing Unit that will take effect July 8

Discussion Items

- Make a Motion to Fund \$250 to support the Valley Disaster Preparedness Fair being held on 9/29/18, at the next STNC July General Board Meeting.
 - All the NC's donate to this fair. We will have a booth. All in favor: Yes.
- Outreach ideas to notify and get community involvement for RYLAN (Ready your LA Neighborhood) presentation set for July 26, 2018, at NVCH @ 6:30pm
 - This will be in place of our regularly scheduled meeting
 - Suggestions were to involve the Region Reps, local Fire houses, Social Media, Flyers at upcoming events, activating community CERT members
- Having an Emergency Preparedness booth at VHHS for Fireworks Show, for outreach and Information for community on upcoming events.
 - With such short notice it was agreed that we would plan ahead for this next year. We can have flyers available for the STNC table.
- Make motion to support/fund proposed: 1-hr first aid classes on a first aid topic with a dinner theme involved (example: Taco's and Tourniquets). Community members will learn a perishable skill along with a meal from a local business eatery.
 - This is a valuable proposal as the point of this committee is to involve the community, and offer free skills workshops. See attached handout for breakdown of catagories that can be offered
 - Roundtable discussion on how to get the word out to the community
 - Discussed procedure for submitting financial request to the STNC
- Budget items/requests for 2018-2019 year for Emergency Preparedness Committee Outreach
 - Items counted in the inventory are still usable. We will revisit this as needed.

Agenda Items for next months meeting:

- Not necessary as next month's meeting will be RYLAN

Closing Comments:

- None

Ajourned at: 7:02pm

Next Meeting: July 26, 2018